RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS


MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD

December 16, 2003

Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, December 16, 2003 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.

Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Douglas Woods, President/Director 

Lindsay Case


Rusty Green, Vice President/Director 
Jenny Tchang



Holger Christiansen, Secretary/Director
Charles Cothern; URS 



Tom Cone, Director



Raul Guzman

Terry Schooler; Schooler & Associates,








Inc. (Asst. Secretary)

Jason Downing; Susemihl, McDermott, & Cowan, P.C.

Peter Susemihl; Susemihl, McDermott & Cowan, P.C.

Call to Order,

& Certification

of the Agenda
Mr. Woods called the meeting to order at 8:35 a.m.  

Approval of

Minutes &

Excusal
Motion to approve November minutes and to excuse Jerry Davis, due to out of town business reasons, was made by Mr. Green and seconded by Mr. Christiansen.  It was unanimously approved.

Engineering 

& Design
Report made by Terry Schooler, on behalf of DMJM:  

1) Project “B” is to be advertised by the County on Friday, December 19, 2003, with hope to start around April 1, 2004.  

2) Regarding Project “C”, the County is drafting an outline of services with DMJM to do the preliminary work for the entire width of Woodmen from Powers to Meridian.  DMJM would start on this in the next few weeks.  The Board expressed a desire to have the design for the four-lane construction of Woodmen between Powers and Black Forrest and would prefer to build the entire six lanes in lieu of the four lanes starting in 2004, if at all possible.  

Manager’s Report

1) Mr. Schooler advised the Board that the acquisition for all of the right-of-way for Project “B” was close to final agreements, with hope to close on all of the properties, with the exception of two or three, by the end of the year.  

2) The District has received the proceeds from the bond issue and will be repaying the County their $500,000.  

3) The District has issued a check to GTL, Development for reimbursement of their formation expense for the District’s expenses to date.  

4) Doug Woods brought up the issue of the fee collection monitoring in accordance with issuance of building permits within the District.  In general, the system appears to be working well, although there was one minor mix up recently with US Homes.  Schooler further reported that he will be meeting with City Land Development office staff regarding the setup of the fee collection through the City process.

Legal Report

1) Mr. Susemihl reported that the first issuance of the bond sale is complete and, as Schooler reported, funds are in the District account.

2) He also reported on the meeting with Centura Health regarding an update with Centura staff as to their progress and intent to start construction in 2004 and the need to resolve the fee structure with them.  This is still under negotiations with hopes to finalize after the first of the year.  There was also discussion that there are fees due are for the remaining lot in the Powerwoods Subdivision.  Holger Christiansen also reported that the Powerwood II project should come into the District in the near future.

3) A public hearing was then held with regard to the inclusion petitions that had been received from both the Houtchchens and Courtyard parcels.  It was noted that a public hearing had been duly advertised for this date and time.  After review of the petitions, upon motion made by Holger Christiansen, seconded by Tom Cone, the Board unanimously agreed to close the public hearing and approve the inclusion resolutions.  

4) Mr. Susemihl suggested a motion, made by Mr. Green, seconded by Mr. Cone, to appoint Terry Schooler as the designated election official for the Spring Board election of the potential Board vacancies at that time.  Motion was approved unanimously.

5) Mr. Susemihl also introduced Jason Downing from his office who will be his assistant and backup to the District for the Board requirement.

Building Permit

& Platting Fees
Mr. Schooler submitted a copy of the fees collected to date to be made a part of the record.  

Old Business
Motion was made by Mr. Green to approve the invoices as submitted.  Seconded by Mr. Christiansen.  Motion passed.

.

New Business
No new business.  

General 

Discussion
No general discussion.

Next Meeting
The next meeting of the WRMD Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, January19th, 2003 at 8:30 a.m., at the El Paso County Procurement Conference Room.  

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned.  

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Assistant Secretary
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